

January Meeting Highlights


Twenty-five Waterways members gathered at the Back Porch Restaurant for the January 12th meeting.  President Lonnie Todd welcomed members and recognized new member Sean Taylor of Mulligan Mining.  He also introduced guest David Gregory of Washington’s Landing Marine.  A moment of silence was conducted to honor those individuals that lost their lives in the recent river accident.
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs addressed the following issues:

· Condolences were extended to Campbell Transportation Company (CTC) and their crews in the loss of several workers.
· The Coast Guard is conducting a casualty investigation into the CTC incident and also notified the membership that due to the high profile case a formal investigation would also be completed.  Testimony from various witnesses will be taken.

· In regards to the impact from the casualty, three barges are resting against the Montgomery Lock & Dam.  Three barges traveled over the dam with two currently located and marked downstream.  There is still one barge missing at this time.  A meeting was held with Waterway representatives and the Army Corp of Engineers to discuss provisions to reopen the river safely and the following measures will be taken:  Daylight operation only along with an assist vessel.  There will also be no red flag barges at this time.  CTC has taken several passes with a spud boat at 22 feet to insure the channel is clear.  Dick Ehringer has agreed to coordinate the vessels in transit awaiting passage through the lock & dam.  Contact Dick directly in regards to the navigation coordination.
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)

The Army Corp of Engineers will be conducting a two-part operation in the recovery and removal of the Elizabeth M from the Montgomery Lock & Dams.  The first step will be to send divers down to investigate the vessels interior and then will proceed with removal.  Both procedures will require the gates to be closed and notification will be forwarded to industry through the CEEWAG distribution listing.
National Weather Service

William Drzal was unable to attend the meeting.  The weather report is attached.  (See Attachment 1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

Mary Ann Bucci reported that there has been a delay with the Smart-Lock Project; however, the equipment is now on order.  Test is tentatively scheduled for February.  Once test has been completed, a meeting with industry will be scheduled to report on the test results.


The Port of Pittsburgh Commission is hoping to award a vendor with the re-design of their website by next week.  The project will hopefully begin in February.

Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer highlighted current and projected river crests relating to all the recent rainfall.  More rain is projected so high water is expected over the next three to four days. Companies are reminded to take safety precautions and be aware of the changing river conditions.

Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that 37.5 million has been approved for the Lower Mon Project.  However, this amount will be reduced by savings/slippage and attrition.  

The Waterways Association will begin planning for its annual trip to Washington, DC.  Mark will contact Barry Palmer of the Waterways Council, Inc. to determine the best timing for the visit.  Typically, the visit is planned around the National Waterways Conference.
Other Meeting Comments


Lonnie notified the membership that continuing education seminars on Barge Breakaways and Man Overboard will be conducted this year.  Due to the financial situation of the association, it is able to offer this invaluable educational training at no charge to its members.  However, it is imperative that companies support this necessary training and Lonnie asked for the Coast Guard’s support in gaining attendance at these annual events.

CDR Briggs did highlight that a number of towboats and coal barges had to be raised recently.  Companies must remember that the focus on prevention is crucial in maintaining barge fleets.  With that in mind and in light of recent events, companies that have a breakaway will face a shutdown until an assessment is made by the Coast Guard.  Reopening of the facility will not occur until it is determined what caused the breakaway and steps are instituted to insure it does not occur again.  CDR Briggs did recognize the Waterways efforts in providing the training seminars.

CDR Briggs has recently met with the Pittsburgh Safe Boating Council in an effort to educate marina owners about high water precautions.  Rich Lockwood did state that the Army Corp is working on permit restrictions along with a waterfront guide that contains process and procedures to deal with dangerous high water incidents. Several Waterways members requested that the Army Corp actually state within the permits that docks and boats must be removed from the water between October and April.


This was Lonnie’s last meeting as President of the Waterways Association.  He took an opportunity to thank the Coast Guard, Army Corp of Engineers, National Weather Service, board members and Cheryll for all their assistance over the last two years.  He wished Mark success as the new President of the Association.  Mark thanked Lonnie for his years of service and presented Lonnie with a ship bell plaque honoring his dedication to the Association and waterways industry.  
February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 9th at Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by February 4, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
February 9, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:
  Menu includes:


Tomato en Croute Soup

White Chicken Lasagne Al Forno


  Grilled chicken layered with ricotta and reggiano cheeses, spinach, pasta 

   and alfredo sauce.


Apple Crisp
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, February 4th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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